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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

July 2019 

*******

*******

*******

*******

*******

*******

*******

*******

*******

Well, summer finally arrived, the rain stopped and the sun is shining!! The Regional Quilt Festival 
was awesome—we have some extremely talented quilters in the Kansas City area!!! Now my atten-
tion is on enjoying my favorite season and trying to not think about Fall but we have another quilt 
show coming and I still have to finish my quilts for it!! What are you doing this summer?? 
 
Whatever it is, have a fun summer and stay safe!! 
 

Donna Brattin 

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

KCRQF News 

 
Merchandise from the festival is available at  
a discount.  Orders placed at the July Northland Guild 
meeting will be delivered in Sept at the  Northland Guild 
meeting: 
2019 pins— $3.00 each  
16 oz wine cups. -   $15 each 
Coffee mug -  $ 8 each.    Lime, pink blue or green  
Water tumbler -  $15 each 
Blue Lanyards—  $3.50 each 
 
See Trudy or Roberta: cash or checks to the Northland 
Guild, no credit cards. 

 

Trudy Coogan 

HOSPITALITY 
 
Bazynka (that’s what Sheldon would say on the “Big Bang The-
ory Show”). So I say Bazynka to all you, for bringing the treats 
in June.  I have never seen so much yummy variety. Thank you 
to the moon and back.  Let’s do it again for July. Challenge 
yourself to bring things from your spring and summer harvest, 
or other goodies. Just bring on the treats,  & sweats. We LOVE 
them all and we are so appreciative of  all you bring and all the 
things you do by sharing one of your many talents with us.  
 
See you in July... enjoy the 4th! 

 

Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show 

If you are planning on having a quilt in the 

show please make sure you complete the entry 

forms for both the show and the special exhibit. 

Roberta Waterfield 

Scrap Quilt 

Thank you all for donating your scrap fabrics and time 
putting the blocks together for the Scrap Quilt.  I'm now 
in the process of putting the blocks together for the quilt 
top. 

 

Barbara Laxson 

2020 Retreat News 

 

Deposits for the February 20-23 retreat 
will be taken  during the July meeting. 
The total cost is $160.00. The deposit 
is $40.00. 
 

 

Linda Barksdale 
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Treasurer’s Report  2019 
 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of  General Meeting 
 

Northland Quilter's Guild  
Minutes of June 6, 2019 General Meeting 

 
 

The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President.  She welcomed members and asked if there were any visitors.  There 
were no visitors.  
 
Membership: Nancy Bellis – There were 78 members present.   We currently have 125 members. 
  
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written in the 
newsletter.   
 
Old Business:  - Donna Brattin stated that the guild has nine historical guild photo albums.  They have been placed on the tables 
today for viewing.  It was determined that to hire the photo albums be converted to CDs would cost $1100.  A motion was made 
to not spend the $1100 now but to proceed to explore other options.  The motion was seconded, voted on and approved.  There 
was discussion as to whether the albums should be set out periodically for members to view.   
Donna announced that the June Highway 36 shop hop has been canceled due to flooding in some areas.  Plans are being made for 
July.  A sign-up sheet was available for those interested.   
 
New Business:  none 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  Michele Midtbo – Nothing to report. 
 
Programs: Mary Cason – Our speaker today is Karen Fuchs whose topic is Minky fabric.  Next month will be “Nine Patch Revolu-
tion” by Jennifer Dick. 

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – n/a 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe –   Nothing to report.  
 
Hospitality:  Leah Stanley/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd – Leah thanked everyone for the snacks they brought.   
 
Library: Trudy Coogan -  The newest AQS magazine has been received. 
 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke –  nothing 
 
Memory Makers:  Dolores Swenson –  There will be two quilts to baste this month. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Ilene Ankenman – Photos of the Opportunity Quilt are now available.  There are two openings for volunteers 
at our booth at the Regional Quilt Show. 
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Teddie read a thank you note from North Kansas City Hospital Hospice.  The guild still has 
donated fabric that can be used for quilted blessing quilts. 
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2020 Retreat: Linda Barksdale – Nothing was reported. 
Scrap Quilt:  Barbara Laxson  –  Barbara was not present but Mary Cason was accepting donated fabric for the scrap quilt. 
 
Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – Quilt registration forms for our guild’s quilt show are due at our July meeting.  The forms were in the 
June newsletter and some were available at today’s meeting.  Members are limited to entering four quilts.  Sign up sheets for vol-
unteering at our show are at each meeting. Joy Beherns purchases 140 yards of 60” black fabric for the quilt show drapes.  Volun-
teers are needed to help sew the drapes or to be in charge of getting them sewn.  Fabric will be at this month’s Sewing Bee. 
Joy Behrens, who is working on program sponsors and prizes for our quilt show, announced that we are in need of prizes and ad-
vertising.  She requested that members to help solicit advertising and prizes from personal contacts.  Our guild is still in need of 
someone to take responsibility for the “safekeeping” of our small quilt special exhibit of “Men and Women of Missouri.”   The Mid
-Continent Genealogy Library Center in Independence is interested in using this exhibit in 2021 for the Missouri Bicentennial.   
 
Miniatures/Silent Auction:   Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton – Donations are being accepted. 
 
Bazaar:  Celeste Wegner – Beginning next week, volunteers are now needed to help prepare donations for the quilt show.  This 
includes preparing fabric, pricing items, organizing, etc.  This is done at Celeste’s home weekly on Wednesdays 9 AM to 1 PM, 
Thursday 5 PM to 8 PM and Saturdays 10 AM to 2 PM.  You may come and go as needed.  Please call her (816-213-3358) in ad-
vance to let her know when you plan to come.  Donations will be accepted through the September meeting.  
 
Regional Quilt Festival: Roberta Waterfield & Trudy Coogan – Trudy announced that we still need ambassador volunteers for six 
time periods. Roberta recognized individuals who made miniatures for the show.  Each person received a special pin. 
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Shirley asked that three members be remembered in our thoughts and prayers:  Judy Mul-
vey with a family illness and Debbie Harris and Judy Williams both with personal illnesses. 
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – Sew Bee will be held the fourth Thursday this month.  Bring your own 
project, help baste quilts or just come and visit.  Let Roberta know today if you have a sewing machine for Dave to clean.  He will 
only come if there are machines to clean.  He can also sharpens scissors. 
 
Mini Groups:  Wool, Helen; Table Runners, Roberta; Panels, Donna; Crazy Quilts, Mary 
Helen’s wool group went on a shop hop last month to Sandy’s Wool Studio.  Roberta’s group is busy working on table runners. 
Donna’s group is working on panels.  The crazy quilt group will not start until fall. 
 
Announcements:  Some members have class tickets at the Regional Quilt Festival that they are unable to use and they are availa-
ble to anyone interested. 
 
Sew and Share:  

Fourteen members showed finished quilt projects. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of June 6, 2019  General Meeting, Page 2 
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SILENT AUCTION NEWS 
 

SILENT AUCTION NEWS: 

 

 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU to Millie Robinette, Trudy Coogan, Veleta Walker 

and Teddie Broughton for their donations to the Silent Auction.  The more donations we 

have the more money we can raise for our charity, Never Alone. 

We still need items in the following categories: 

Miniature Quilts – no side to exceed 24 inches 

Wall Hangings – no side larger than 40 inches 

Table Toppers/Runners 

Baby Quilts – maximum size 45” x 55” 

Lap Quilts – maximum size 60” x 76” 

We request that panel/cheater cloth only be used if embellished. 

 

If you want to be included in the judging at our August meeting, please bring your donation 

to the July meeting.  Guild members will vote for their favorite in each category and ribbons 

will be awarded in each category. For judging, please be sure your name is on the back of 

your donation when submitted.  Please put a quilt label on the back with the year and your 

name or a label that says “2019 Northland Needlers Quilt Show”. 

 

For set-up purposes, I need to know how many baskets will be in the auction.  Please let me 

know at the July meeting or by email, if you are making a basket for the auction.  My email 

address is monameyers@yahoo.com. 

 

Your donations (handmade items and baskets) will be accepted at each guild meeting 

through September by Mona Meyers or Teddie Broughton. 

2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 
Jenifer Dick is our July speaker and will be presenting Nine-Patch Revolution.  Jenifer 
and  Angela Walters co-authored the book Nine-Patch Revolution that has 20 modern quilt 
projects in the book. 

 
Mary Cason, Program Chair 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME JO FORSYTHE 

Some of the quilts presented at 

the June Guild meeting. 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if 
you have an interest in one of our Mini 
Groups! 
 
 Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Table runner group led by Roberta Wa-
terfield  meets at Trudy’s home on the 
third Tuesday at 1:00 PM.  

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin  will 
meet the first Wednesday of every 
month at her home at 10:30 AM.  

 Crazy Quilt mini group has not formed 
yet and is still looking for those interest-
ed!! 

 

We currently don’t have any quilts that need bast-

ing for July.  

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the 

calendar! 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

Thanks to everyone that has made quilts and 
quilt tops.  I delivered quilts to North Kansas 
City Hospice and Baby Grace.  I will be saving 
some of the donated quilts to display at our quilt 
show in September to let attendees know about 
our outreach programs.  Keep up the good 
work! 
 
Teddie Broughton 
816-803-9312  

July Birthdays 

 
David Hurd  7/7 

Leah Stanley  7/11 

Ilene Ankenman 7/12 

Denise Dodd  7/15 

Dianna King  7/16 

Nancy Ridenour 7/29 

Lee Curnou  7/30 

Helen Tidics  7/31 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 

 
Hope you are able to join us for Sew Bee 

on July 25th. We will be there from 9:00 

to 3:00 having fun and enjoying time with 

other quilters.   

We will also be putting together our drapes for the Sep-

tember quilt show and would love your help! 

See you there! 

Roberta Waterfield 

Library News 

The  Summer 2019 Vol 6 Issue 3  of BLOCK will be 
available at the July meeting. 

Trudy Coogan 
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Northland Needlers Quilt Show  
  

  

The 2019 Northland Needlers Quilt show is rapidly approaching!  If you are receiving the newsletter by email, the quilt registration form 

was included in the June newsletter so please get the information about your quilts entered and have the form ready to turn in at the 

July guild meeting.  We have a great committee (from both day and night guilds) and everyone is working together – it takes every mem-

ber to make it all work.  Thanks to the committee for the time and effort that is being devoted to make the show a great one!   

  

Jerriann Kutny and Patricia Rogers, Quilt Show Co-Chairs 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep your donations coming!  We will continue to accept donations through Thursday, September 12th at the Quilt Guild meet-

ing.  We want to have a “packed” Bazaar in September with lots of choices for bargains!  If you have too much at home (books, maga-

zines, fabric, etc.) that makes it difficult to bring to the guild meeting or sew bee, please contact me.  I can be reached at:  ce-

lestewegner@gmail.com or call me at 816-213-3352  

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  Please consider volunteering at one or more of the workshop days.  Remember, you will get a pre-

view of what we will be selling and it’s very easy work 

 

BAZAAR WORKSHOPS 

 

901 Bristol Way, Liberty (Celeste Wegner’s house) 
 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE (starts June 19th) 

Wednesdays 9 AM to 1 PM * 

Thursdays 5 PM to 8 PM  ** 

Saturdays 10 AM to 2 PM 

 

*No workshop Thursday, July 4th 

**No workshop on the 4th Thursday in June, July, & Aug 

  

VOLUNTEERS – PLEASE CONTACT US BEFORE COMING TO WORKSHOPS SO WE MAY HAVE A GOOD COUNT! 

Contact:   

Celeste Wegner – 816-213-3352 / celestewegner@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:celestewegner@gmail.com
mailto:celestewegner@gmail.com
mailto:celestewegner@gmail.com
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Hearts and Flowers Galore 

 

 

 

Attendees:  Patricia Rogers, Jerriann Kutny, Gwen Weakley, Roberta Waterfield, Barbara Moyer, Ginger Cowley, Linda 

Mulch, Celeste Wegner,  Phyllis Carlyle, Joy Behrens, Jane Bromberg, Vicki Nagayama, Teddie Broughton, Jo Forsythe, JoAnn 

Borchelt, Trudy Coogan, Jean Newton, Brenda Pfannenstiel,  Carol Sparks, Marci Hainkel, Mona Meyers 

The meeting was called to order by Patricia Rogers at 6:30pm at Gashland United Methodist Church. 

 

Admissions- Trudy Coogan:  The position for admissions co-chair from Nitetime Needlers is still open.  Trudy asked for volun-

teers, particularly from Nite guild to sign up to help on Saturday. 

 

Ads/Sponsors- Pam Peugh and Joy Behrens:  Joy reported that ads are coming in and there are several sponsors, namely; 

Prairie Point and Quilter's Station.  Gwen Weakley asked that the ads/business cards be sent to her through email as a 

“.jpg” file for the program booklet. 

 

Bazaar- Celeste Wegner:  Celeste has a floor plan and needed two additional tables, which she received.  She really needs 

more volunteers to help with pricing, ironing of fabric and getting the items ready for the Bazaar.  The schedule will be in the 

newsletters. 

 

Judges- Jane Bromberg:  Jane reported that she has three judges; Linnca Stevens, Jenifer Dick and Lori Triplett.  Their Judg-

es Agreements and bios have been put in Dropbox.  The judging will begin at 1:00 pm. 

2020 Logo- Barbara Moyer, Phyllis Carlyle – There was much discussion about the logo options. Phyllis will create another 

sample of the 2020 Logo using the window with a sunburst, in sunset colors, in the background. 

 

Publicity- Barbara Moyer, Brenda Pfannestiel:  Barbara has “Save the Date” cards leftover from the Regional Quilt Festival.  

She will distribute around to area quilt shops.  She will have “Save the Date” cards with next year's logo and dates printed 

for the September quilt show.  

 

Quilt Show Booklet-Gwen Weakley:  Gwen is working on the booklet and getting the necessary information - We need to 

have everything ready by the end of July  

 

Registration Forms- July is the time to turn in those registration forms!  Please complete the forms (copies were available in 

June), fill them in with complete information and bring them with you July 11.  Trish, Jerriann and Roberta will be available 

at 9 a.m. at Gashland UMC and again at 6 p.m. at Hillside Christian to accept the forms.  You have until September to com-

plete the quilts but the forms are needed so they can be entered in software to be listed in the show booklet. 

Quilt Show Dates: September 20-21, 2019 

Quilt Show Location: Hillside Christian Church, 900 N.E. Vivion Road, Kansas 

City, MO 64118 

Hours: Thursday, September 19   

Quilt Show Setup 8 a.m.,  

Vendor Setup 10 am–3 p.m. 
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Ribbons- Jean Newton:  Jean asked if a “Pastor's Ribbon” is needed.  Jerriann Kutny said she would find out and let her know. 

 

Set Up/Take Down-Vicki Nagayama: Vicki needed to know where the tables for lunch will be set up.  Jerriann clarified with the church 

that we can use the end of the hall for eating and sitting as well as using the courtyard, weather permitting.  The church will need 2 ta-

bles for serving food and the remaining area outside the kitchen will have tables and chairs for eating.  Phyllis has a 10ft. awning availa-

ble also.  Vicki was authorized to spend up to $1,000 to purchase additional needed frames and equipment.  There is a 10% discount if 

spending $1,000. 

 

Signs- Phyllis Carlyle:  If signs are needed, she needs the information 4-5 weeks before the show.  

 

Silent Auction- Mona Meyers, Teddie Broughton, Carol Sparks, Marci Hanikel:  Items have been donated to the daytime guild.  Carol stat-

ed that she had one item, but that she would receive more at the July meeting.  Carol asked about pamphlets to hand out on the charity 

Never Alone.  Also, there was discussion on the “Buy It Now” signs for the handmade items and baskets.  It was decided that the signs 

would be changed to “Bid or Buy It Now” so that there would be bidding. 

 

Special Exhibit- Roberta Waterfield:  Roberta would like next year's Special Exhibit to be Halloween themed (may add fall design options 

but not sure about that) and will purchase fabric early when it’s available.  She will use only one fabric and not limit how many others 

can be used.  Roberta hopes to have Halloween fabric to sell to guild members who want to make special exhibit quilts. 

 

Treasurer's Report- Shirley Green:  Ginger was there to issue checks for pending invoices. 

 

Vendors- Joann Borchelt: One vendor had to drop out.  Bernina is interested in taking the spot.  Joann will get in touch with them.  Also, 

the person who has the cookbooks for sale will set-up in the entry way next to the Silent Auction area. 

 

Miscellaneous-  1) From the black fabric that was purchased by Joy Behrens, 48 panels were cut to make a total of 24 drapes (116” x 

96”).  Trish typed up directions on how to make flat-fell seams and how to finish the drapes.  All 24 sets of fabric were taken by sewers 

to be completed by September. 

 2) United Way of the Midlands is collecting quilts for flood victims and our guilds will collect quilts at the quilt show.  Jerriann Kutny will 

deliver them to the Omaha Quilt Guild.  All sizes will be accepted. 

3) There is Wi-Fi at the church, Hillside Christian Church.   

4) Set-up of the quilt show will begin at 8:00am on Thursday, September 19th and judges will come at 1 p.m.  

FYI – Jerriann counted the parking spaces: 223 plus 10 handicap and there are 13 in the back I think we should designate as venders 

onl 

Note:  The pastor will try to get me the menu to us soon.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. The next Quilt Show meeting will be July 25, 2019 at 6:30 pm at Gashland United Methodist 

Church. 

Submitted by -Mona Meyers- Quilt Show Secretary 

 

Notes from the co-chairs – We are rapidly approaching the 2020 Quilt Show – Please assist us in getting those registration forms in at 

the July meetings.  We have an outstanding quilt show that is made that way by your entries.  So please help us by getting over 100 

quilts entered for this show! 

 

Thanks to everyone who is giving hours of their time doing what needs to be done to make this work – we appreciate your commitment 

to the show – keep up the good work! 

 

Trish and Jerriann 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo  (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

 Nancy Bellis  (816) 468-8669 

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Ilene Ankleman   (816) 781-8936 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Linda Barksdale    (816) 550-6010 

Scrap Quilt  

 Barbara Laxson   (816) 431-2825 

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

July 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

July 11th NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

July 25, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


